

Energy & Resources Resource Assessments

Contact: Telephone: Matthew Sprott 8217 2054

Email:

matthew.sprott@planning.nsw.gov.au

Troy Deighton A/Executive Director - Secretariat Independent Planning Commission Level 3, 201 Elizabeth Street Sydney NSW 2000

Dear Mr Deighton

Rix's Creek South Continuation of Mining Project SSD 6300

I refer to your letter of 2 October 2019, in which the Independent Planning Commission (the Commission) sought the Department of Planning, Industry and Environment's feedback on three proposed amendments to the revised conditions for the Rix's Creek South Continuation of Mining Project, that the Department provided to the Commission on 24 September 2019.

The Department has reviewed the proposed amendments and considers that they are workable and enforceable. Consequently, the Department wishes to confirm that it has no concerns with the amendments proposed by the Commission to the recommended conditions of consent.

If you require any further information, please contact me on the details above.

Yours sincerely

02/10/19 Matthew Sprott

A/Director

Resource Assessments